ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 23 JuLy 2018

Item 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor
Appendix 3 Correspondence Inwards - Hon Richard Wynne MP - dated 17 June 2018
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Cr Bob Turner

Ref: MINO43837
Mayor 1NN 0 O
Coburn Ward Councillor
Melton City Council

PO Box 21

MELTON VIC 3337

Dear Mayor
KOROROIT CREEK REGIONAL PARK - 1352-1402 WESTERN HIGHWAY, DEANSIDE

Thank you for your letters of 9 May 2018 to myself and the Minister for Energy, Environment and
Climate Change about the proposed Kororoit Creek Regional Park.

Amendment GC99, proposed by the Minister for Energy, Environment and Climate Change, to the
Casey, Melton and Wyndham Planning Schemes commenced a six-week exhibition period on 28 May
2018.

The site at 1352-1402 Western Highway, Deanside, owned by the Albanian Australian Community
Association, is included in the proposed park boundary but was not included in the Public Acquisition
Overlay (PAQ) as negotiations will continue to seek voluntary purchase of the site.

Both Council and the Albanian Australian Community Association have been invited to make
submissions to the Regional Parks Standing Advisory Committee on their views on the proposed PAO
boundary. It is expected that Council will make a submission and speak to their submission at Public
Hearings to be held by Planning Panels Victoria. Further information on the Public Hearings will be
distributed after the conclusion of the exhibition period on 6 July 2018.

If you would like more information about this matter, please call Mr Andrew Widdicombe, Manager
Land, of Planning Implementation, Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning, on (03)
8392 5593.

Yours sincerely

Wéfw

HON RICHARD WYNNE MP
Minister for Planning
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